LORDSHIP REC USER FORUM AND NETWORK    


Minutes, 3rd October 2005

PRESENT:  Claire McClafferty - BTCV;  Angela Bullock -  Labyrinth Project;  Nigel Kielczewski - SES;  Paul Ely and Niall Henderson - Recreational Services;  Clasford Stirling - SES and Broadwater Farm Centre;  Steve Hill, Matthew Nimmo, Caroline Jepson, Dave Morris, Ray Swain -  Friends of Lordship Rec     APOLOGIES: Gina Hogan - Broadwater Farm Community Centre; Renata Bailey - SureStart; Storm Moncur and Joan Curtis - Friends of Lordship Rec; Andy Frost - Soul in the City.

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:   Agreed

MATTERS ARISING     
Jewish Group:  Paul would obtain the address of the group and Caroline would write the agreed letter.      
Parks Constabulary:  Would be asked by Paul to attend these meetings.  There is a new manager so may get a positive response to our invitations.

1.  LAUNCH FESTIVAL ON 24TH SEPTEMBER.    The general consensus was that this had been a great success which showed what could be achieved when the members of the Forum pool their effort and resources.  There had been positive feedback from local residents and funders.  The local authority will request videos of the BBC news reports.  However, on the downside, there was frustration amongst members because of the  cancellation of the BBQ at short notice by higher authorities within the council, despite this being part of a long-term strategy to bring the Roma community on board.  Paul apologised and said he did not know what had gone wrong and caused the cancellation.  
    Claire has already compiled a Festival checklist which can be used in the future.  Toilets will definitely be needed at future events.  Claire agreed to co-ordinate the finances.   Everybody should let her know what they had spent.

2.  MAINTENANCE OF NEW FACILITIES    Agreed that it was very important that maintenance problems were sorted out quickly otherwise the positive atmosphere generated by the Launch would quickly disappear.

Flooding in Skateboard area:  Farrer Huxley would be investigating what the problem is.

Adventure Playground:  Sporting and Educational Solutions (SES) would soon be responsible for the maintenance of the Adventure playground  a service level agreement is being agreed between SES and the local authority.   If members spot a maintenance problem this should be reported to SES.   Noticeboard:  This is needed by the Adventure Playground so that people can learn when the playground will be staffed and have all the play equipment available.

Paul asked Nigel to send in a budget for staffing the playground over the October half-term.  Nigel was applying to Haringey Childrens Fund to pay for playworkers over holidays, after school and weekends.

MUGA :  Sporting and Educational Solutions have been publicising the facility and have received the first booking.  

Shell Theatre Art Project:   In order to minimise the graffiti around the Skateboard area, Lucy from Haringey Play Association will be working on an organised art/ graffiti project, during half term.  The art will be put onto re-moveable boards.  Angie Bullock had also been working with children at Broadwater Farm school to write letters asking to have the opportunity to explore graffiti art.   Nigel took the letters and agreed to respond to them individually.  

3.  FOOTBALL FOUNDATION:   Nothing new to report but the Revenue bid will need to be submitted in November and the Capital bid will be submitted in December. To be discussed…

4.  MTA HUT.   Niall has been working on getting different departments in the local authority on board, for this environmental/educational/community facility  including members of the Sustainable Council Project Board, (which is chaired by Anne Fisher, Director of Environment Services).  Paul explained that this was important if funding is to be obtained from external sources, which will be essential if the building is to be staffed as well as built.   However, there is concern that this is time consuming and the momentum for this rebuilding will be lost along with the possibility of any matched funding from the £600,000 for the Rec.
     Niall will be going to Leeds on 29th November to visit the Skelton project in Leeds which is run by BTCV, where they have created a “carbon neutral” building.  Agreed that Nigel and Claire would also go along and all other members are invited.  

5. Funding of Claire’s post:   The funding runs out in March and this is becoming a major concern.  It was unrealistic that any funds raised for the new MTA building would be available in March 2006.  It was agreed that Paul Ely would meet with Claire’s manager as a matter of urgency.

6. CHILDREN’S PLAYGROUND: Haringey Play Association are going to produce a report as a result of their consultation with children on what they would like to see in a redeveloped playground.  It wasn’t clear yet how the Big Lottery was going to make funding available for playgrounds.   Ronnie Roach had been going to a seminar but it had been cancelled.  It may be that the Big Lottery divides the available funds between local authorities instead of taking bids.  Unfortunately Haringey did not have a Borough-wide Play Strategy, which may be a disadvantage.

7. LAKE:   Habitat improvement works being discussed with Verdant Solutions.  Results of the Making a Difference bid, (for benches, picnic tables) are awaited.  Agreed that Claire, Caroline and Niall would meet by the Lake to look at the works required on the paths.

8. LABYRINTH: Angie reported that Mohan are due to level, rotovate and lay the seed.  The workshops  with Broadwater Farm Primary school’s  years 5 and 6 designing  the tiles and mosaic have finished. 
A complaint has been received about damage to shoes allegedly caused by the weedkiller used to kill the grass  however Niall and Angie confirmed that the weedkiller was a non-toxic ecologically friendly one.

9. RIVER RESTORATION: The River Restoration Project are due to write the scoping brief by the end of October.  The cost of the pre-feasibility phase will be between £70,000 and £100,000, so the Recreation Department are waiting to hear how much the Environment Agency will contribute towards this.  

Niall has also been liaising with the EA about their promised clear-up of the River, when they will clear the two sluice gates and dig a deeper channel in the Moselle overflow ditch. Ray reported that something may have collapsed by the Western sluice as there appears to be a pile of dust and this may account for the recent deeper levels in the ditch.

Niall has obtained from Pauline Ehonjie, the environmental audit produced by Woodland Environmental. 

10. BMX TRACK: It was agreed that this important established facility should not be forgotten now the new Skateboarding/BMXing area has been introduced.  Ken Floyde would re-design the BMX track to show that it could fit on one side of the path.  Matthew pointed out that relocating  the western entrance into the play area nearer to the Moselle would have the advantage of redirecting casual walkers away from the playground.

11. STRATEGY FOR PARK WARDENS:  It was agreed that aiming to have dedicated park wardens for Lordship Rec could no longer be dismissed as unrealistic without trying to think creatively about how it could be achieved.  Local residents have always seen it as a priority and a recent Government report has gone some way to stating that getting rid of Park Wardens in the past was a mistake.    Although new Park Wardens might not have the same role as in the past, there was still a great deal which they could achieve in terms of improving maintenance, co-ordination and communications.  Paul confirmed that at the moment the revenue budget for the Rec would not fund Park Wardens.  

It was agreed to invite Gill MacQuarry, a trustee of SES, who has worked on reviewing the functions of Park Wardens in Newham, to the meeting, to kickstart the Forum’s work on this strategy.

12. MASTERPLAN FOR THE REC:   Dave Morris would be joining local authority staff to interview consultants, who would be engaged to produce the overall design plan for the Rec matched with a business plan.

13. TRANSCO WORKS:    Transco will be applying to carry out works on the Western side of the Rec  in order to increase the capacity of the gas main and relocate it further away from houses.   Transco will provide a sum of money which will be ring-fenced for use in Lordship Lane Rec. 

14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Toilet block by Lordship Lane:  No developments concerning change of use.

Emptying of bins around the Lake:  Claire would talk to Michael Loughnane to ensure these are regularly emptied.

Trees Cut Down?  Michael Loughnane had reported that a tree had been cut down in the Model Traffic area, but nobody else can locate its whereabouts.  Claire would clarify with  Michael.

Children’s Centre:   The official Launch was tomorrow, 4th October.  Ray and Claire would attend to distribute information on the Rec, including the User Forum Mission Statement.

Date of Next Meeting:   14th November.
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